
North Carolina Dental Assistants Association Spring 2017

Greetings from Your President……..

Happy Spring!  What a beautiful time of the year.  Everything is coming alive!  As we see renewal all 
around us, I hope you too are feeling renewed!  This is what is takes to stay committed to our purpose 
as the North Carolina Dental Assistants Association.  Our Annual Session in Myrtle Beach is fast 
approaching and there is much preparation that goes into planning for this state meeting.  Much 
information is included in this MIRROR to help you prepare for this meeting so please take time to 
read through each article.  I want to thank Susan Wilson for the great job she does as our editor and 
also to Kristy and Ed Eddleman for getting it to you online.  

“Anchored in Purpose and Passion” continues to be the theme for my term as your president.  We must 
stay anchored in our commitment to provide quality education to our membership and to promote the 
profession of dental assisting to the highest level.  We want to provide the very best care that is possible 
for our patients and in order to do that we must stay focused and equipped. The North Carolina 
Dental Assistants Association strives to do just that.  We have had excellent Continuing Education 
courses this year.   Dr. Kristen Miller just presented a 3 hour CE on “Medical Consultations and the 
Emergency Patient” at our Spring NCDAA Board Meeting last week in Winston-Salem.   In the Fall 
we gathered with the rest of   4th District in Asheville, for a full day of continuing education with 
some great speakers and a wide range of topics. Our hope is to meet the needs of  all our assistants, 
whether you work in the front office, the clinical area, as an educator, or in sales.  This year we have 
made a genuine effort to reach out to our educators and students at our accredited schools.  This 
effort will continue into 2017-2018.  I have been able to visit a number of our schools and meet both 
students and educators.   We have also been able to hold our meetings at  several of the community 
schools so students could participate..  I hope to encourage them to become a part of their professional 
organization and become active in our association.  We need to encourage this new generation of 
assistants and get them on board.  Our future is in their hands.   Sharing my passion for dental 
assisting is easy for me.  After 46 years, it becomes almost second nature.  I want them to see this as a 
career and not just a 9 to 5 job. The benefits are obvious.  

I look forward to seeing you at Annual Session.  Please stop by our registration table and say hello.  
Pick up a copy of our handbook and join us for our Business Meeting and House of Delegates on 
Friday afternoon at 2:00 in the Eton Room in Embassy Suites.

Best Regards,
Dianne R. Gwaltney, CDA
NCDAA President
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Officers 2016-2017
President
Dianne R. Gwaltney, CDA
92 6th St. SW
Taylorsville, NC  28681
828-322-4627 Work
828-310-6077 Cell
drgwaltney52@gmail.com

Vice President
Jeanne Faircloth Bolick, 
CDA
1228 Lone Hickory Rd
Yadkinville, NC  27055
336-760-1491 Work
336-978-3231 Cell
jeanne.faircloth@yahoo.com

Secretary
Vicky Wesner, CDA 
PO Box 1131
Carthage, NC 28327
919-777-7782 Work
910-977-2287 Cell
mattwesner@hotmail.com

Assistant Secretary
Dr. Fernanda Perry 
900 South Vance St, #220B
Sanford, NC 27330
252-308-3891
fperr451@cccc.edu

Treasurer
Kristy Eddleman, CDA
6715-A Fairview Road
Charlotte, NC 28210-0128
704-364-8963 Home
704-366-6321 Work
704-506-4273  Cell
704-366-6346 Fax
keddleman@proconnectresources.com

Immediate Past President
Joyce Baker
1114 Maple Drive
Newton, N. C. 28658
828-294-0937 Home
828-328-5581 Work
828-320-3011 Cell
jbakerda@gmail.com

Parliamentarian
Nanette Hill, CDA
13400 Bold Run Hill Rd
Wake Forest, NC 27587
919 556-2520 Home
919-556-2996 Work
nanette416@embarqmail.com

Advisor
Kristin Miller, DDS
1035 Cedar Hills Ct SE Apt A 
Lenoir, N. C. 28645
336-903-9399 ext 216 Work  
803-730-9532 Cell
flipperkek@gmail.com

ADAA 4th District Trustee
Betty Gail Fox, AS,CDA, 
RDA,FADAA
366 Black Oak Lane
Seymour, TN 37865
865-573-2267 Home
865-305-6625 Work
865-755-4323 Cell
bgfoxcda@yahoo.com

Visit the NCDAA website at:
www.ncdentalassistant.org

For more information contact 
keddleman@proconnectresources.com

Related websites:
American Dental Assistants Assoc.

adaausa.org
Dental Assisting National Board

www.danb.org
North Carolina Dental Society

www.ncdental.org
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Standing Committees

Awards
Rita Millikan, CDA
copefan4ever2015@yahoo.com

Scholarships
Edna Zedaker Scholarship
Kristy Eddleman, CDA
(See page 2)

Faye Watkins Scholarship
Kristy Eddleman, CDA
(See page 2)

Program 
Joyce Baker
(See page 2)

NC Committee for Dental Health
/Historical
Nanette Hill, CDA
(See page 2)

Student Involvement
Dianne R. Gwaltney, CDA
(See page 2)

Jeanne Faircloth Bolick, CDA
(See page 2)

Ways and Means
Doris Clapp, CDA
(See page 2)

Website
Kristy Eddleman, CDA
(See page 2)

Mirror Editor
Susan Wilson
blackeyedsusanw@gmail.com

Convention
Jeanne Faircloth Bolick, 
CDA
(See page 2)

Budget/Finance
Nanette Hill, CDA
(See page 2)

Judicial/Legislative
Deana Billings
(See page 2)

Membership
Vicky Wesner, CDA 
(See page 2) 

Education

ByLaws/ 
Manual of Procedures
Nanette Hill, CDA
(See page 2)

Special Committees
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NCDAA Executive Board Meeting

Friday, September 30, 2016
Dianne R. Gwaltney, CDA, Presiding

President Gwaltney called the meeting to order at 1:02 pm.

Welcome: President Gwaltney welcomed those present. Dianne extended a special welcome to 
our new advisor, Dr. Kristen Miller. Dianne allowed her a few minutes to introduce herself. 

Roll Call: Secretary Julia Fields called the roll and a quorum was not present to conduct busi-
ness.

Correspondence:
The following correspondence was highlighted by President Gwaltney:
	Letter from Dr. Ronald Venezie, NCDS concerning Annual Session 2016(June 16)
	Email from Dr. Kristin Miller accepting to serve as our advisor (June 28)
	Email from Jay Kasper concerning 2017 Annual Session and Delegate Form-(Aug.8)
	Numerous emails from Betty Gail Fox, our District Trustee, concerning 4th District 
		 Educational Meeting on Nov. 5, 2016 in Asheville. Also we have been having  
		 weekly conference calls to plan meeting with others from 4th District
   Correspondence with educators from several Dental Assisting Programs to arrange  
		 times for me to come and speak to their students.
   Email from Mary Kathryn Brewer concerning schedule for 2017 NCDS Annual  
		 Session (Sept.6)

Minutes: The minutes from the last meetings were emailed shortly following Annual Session. 
You should have received 3 sets of minutes: Pre-Convention, Opening Session/Annual Session, 
and Post Convention. Following discussion and any necessary corrections, Jeanne Faircloth  
Bolick made a motion to accept the minutes, Joyce Baker seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Kristy Eddleman has sent her report with the following balances:
           Checking:	 $11,875.44
           Edna Zedaker Scholarship:	 $821.75
           Faye J. Watkins Scholarship:	$516.66

Discussion of Audit **New Accountant Found** Nanette Hill had notified Dianne 
that Dan would not be able to do our audit. Joyce Baker has found someone else to do this. We 
will need to get books from Dan.
Following discussion of the Treasurer’s Report, Kristy Eddleman made a motion to accept this 
report and place on file for audit. Linda Clark seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Report of ADAA 4th District Trustee: Betty Fox: No report
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Standing Committee Reports:

Judicial/Legislative:  Deana Billings: No Report
Dr Miller discussed standing in midlevel providers - not much discussion at NCDS Meeting this 
year. 

By-Laws/ Manual of Procedures: Nanette Hill:  No report
-Encouraged to go over and update by December 2017

Membership:  Vicky Wesner, Doris Clapp:	Durham Orange	 23
	 Sandhills	 23
	 Winston Salem	 49
	 NC State Chapter	 296
	 Total:	 391

Budget & Finance:  Nanette Hill:  No report

Education:  Joyce reported on today’s CE.  36 in attendance.  Total receipts were $1260.00.  Ex-
penses were $750.87 and profit was $509.13.  We will need to decide if all or part of this profit will 
go into general fund and /or Past Presidents’ account.  

Special Committee Reports:

Program:  Joyce Baker

Convention:  Dianne Gwaltney expenses down, within budget 

Awards:  Rita Millikan:  No report

Scholarships:  Kristy Eddleman
	 Edna Zedaker went to Brittany Saturanio
	 Faye J. Wadkins went to Brianne Woods

Student Involvement:  Dianne Gwaltney received requests to come speak to students; thus far  
have been to Asheville-Buncombe, Fayettville, Sanford, and Western Piedmont. She is scheduled 
to visit Rowan Cabarrus in Oct.  Jay from ADAA provided PowerPoint for Dianne to show stu-
dents.  Initiated  student chapters which NC has never had. 
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Mirror:  Susan Wilson:  No report

Historical:  Nanette Hill:  No report

NC Committee for Dental Health:  Nanette Hill  -- No report

NCDS Missions of Mercy:  Nanette Hill –Not report

Ways & Means:  Doris Clapp

Website:  Kristy Eddleman, Vicky Wesner  -- Needs updating

NC Oral Health Collaborative:  Deana Billings NCDS no longer affiliated 

Unfinished Business:

1) Disbanding of Durham-Orange DAS - Susan Darst, last president; have not met in several 
years, not met ADAA requirements, money in treasure $1800.00, need to know what to do with 
money when disbanded .  Dianne will try to contact either Susan Darst or Susan Wilson or ADAA 
for a copy of their Rules of Governance.

2) Revision of ByLaws 

New Business:

1) Since officers now hold office for 2 years, I feel that the President should be the one to select 
the theme or title for Annual Session and coordinate with the Program Chair for the second year 
of her term. – Need to update in Bylaws

2) Kristy has suggested that we order magnetic name tags for the officers with our new logo since 
we hold office 2 years.  She has checked on prices and looks like a cost of $9.99 each with $10 
shipping regardless of how many we order.  It would run about $100 for all officers, parliamentar-
ian, and advisor.
-Past presidents to get name tags that attend meetings if paid by them (Linda Clark offered to 
pay for name tags for current officers)

3) On our NCDAA Facebook page, we have some temp agencies listing jobs available.  As you 
know, Kristy also has jobs for dental assistants available, but has not posted anything on 
NCDAA’s facebook page.  Her question is, do we want to allow this?  Please discuss and make a 
decision.   
If we do not want to allow this, she can block the people who are posting jobs. 
	- NCDAA would appear to be endorsing and be affiliated with agencies posting with these posts.
	- Can restrict who posts on page and only administrator can post
	-We will need to discuss this conversation with Kristy.

4) ADAA 4th District Regional Educational Meeting, Nov. 5, 2016
Asheville-Buncombe Tech Community College, Asheville.
Opportunity for 6 CEU’s.  Great speakers. 
	Cost is for :	 members:	 $40 half day, $50 full
			 non-members: 	$60 half day, $75 full
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A themed reception will be held at the Holiday Inn beginning at 6:30pm on Saturday.
Come dressed in the fashionable attire of the year you became a dental assistant or joined the 
ADAA.  This can be street attire or clinical.  Prizes will be awarded.
We need to decide how we want to promote this.  Do we want to send out brochures?  Post on our 
websites, NCDAA and ADAA 4th District? Have Kristy send out an email blast to membership?
	-Posted on Winston Salem;will ask Kristy to send out mass email
	-sent to Shelly Dates to send out to NCDS office (Prissy Allen) to send info to dentists.
	 
Any other business to come before the Board? No

Announcements:  
	• MIRROR deadline:  Oct. 15, 2016
	• Next NCDAA Board Meeting: Tentative January 13, 2017  ***possible meeting location Winston Salem
	• Possible CE in end of March and board meeting.
	• ADAA Annual Session 2017: April 1- First House of Delegates, April 2 –Reference Committees, 
		   April 3,4- Elections, and April 9- Second House of Delegates
	• NCDS Annual Session  May 18-21, 2017
	• Please volunteer for the next  NCDS Mission of Mercy October 28 & 29, 2016  Fayetteville and
		   December 2 & 3, 2016  Charlotte (24 hour)
	• Let Joyce Baker know if you have storage needs

With no further business to come before this board, the meeting is adjourned at_2:30 PM_.
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NCDAA Executive Board Meeting 

Friday, January 13, 2017
Rowan Cabarrus Community College, Salisbury, NC 
Dianne R. Gwaltney, CDA, President, Presiding

President Gwaltney called the meeting to order at 9:07 AM.

President Gwaltney welcomed those present and gave special recognition to those attending their first NCDAA 
board meeting. She recognized Meredith Parker, Dental Assisting Director at Rowan-Cabarrus, and thanked 
her for letting us meet at their beautiful facility.

Joyce Baker, Immediate Past President, in the absence of Julia Fields called the roll and there was a quorum to 
conduct business. Joyce was also asked to take minutes for the meeting today.

Correspondence:
The following correspondence was highlighted by President Gwaltney:

•Betty Fox - Reminded us that delegate forms should be sent the ADAA Central Office by  
January 31,2017. Expressed her appreciation for 4th District’s support during her time in office as 4th District 
Trustee. She is considering submitting her name for ADAA Secretary and asked for our support. There was a 
Webinar meeting of Officers and Trustees in December regarding changes in Governance of ADAA. There will 
be a series of “Town Hall” type Webinars on the proposals in January.
• President Gwaltney, Joyce Baker and Kristy Eddleman received an email from ADAA Executive Director, 
John Kasper, thanking us for our participation in the 4th District meeting in Asheville, this past November. 
NCDAA took care of his meal on Friday evening and enjoyed the fellowship with him and the others who 
joined us.
• Jay Kasper sent correspondence reminding us ADAA is accepting nominations for 4th District Trustee, 
President-Elect, Vice-President, and Secretary. Deadline for nominations are January 15,2017.
• Mary Katfaerine Brewer with NCDS requested information for Annual Session.
Claudia Gauthier sent an invitation to NCDAA to attend a reception for ADAA President, Virginia “Ginny” 
Cairrao, in Worcester, MA, April 30,2017. Each state is asked to send a gift.
• Susen Darst sent correspondence saying she is not continuing her membership in ADAA after 44 years. She 
will be missed, but hopefully continue to visit us during Annual Session from time to time since she is living 
close by in Calabash, NC.

Minutes: The minutes from the September 30 meeting were presented by President Gwaltney. Following 
discussion, Jeanne Bolick made a motion to accept the minutes, Joyce Baker second the motion. Motion Carried.

Treasurer Report: Treasurer’s report was presented by Kristy Eddleman with the following balances:      
Checking - $13,053.47 
Edna Zedaker Scholarship - $841.88
Faye J. Watkins Scholarship - $640.97
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After discussion, the Treasurer’s report was accepted and placed on file for audit. We discussed profits from 
the September 30, 2016 Past President’s workshop. Kristy Eddleman made a motion that we split the profit of 
509.12, between the Past Presidents and NCDAA. Jeanne Bolick second the motion. Motion Carried.

We also discussed finding an accountant who can proceed with the Audit of NCDAA finances, with Dan Hill 
no longer able to do this. We appreciate so much the services Dan has provided these many years. Linda Clark 
had met with Nanette and brought the books to this meeting. Joyce Baker has talked with an accountant in 
Conover, N. C, Tim S. Barringer, and he has agreed to audit the financial books of NCDAA.

Linda Clark moved that we secure Tim Barringer to Audit the NCDAA Treasurer’s books. Kristy Eddleman 
second. Motion Carried. President Gwaltney asked Joyce Baker to take the books to Mr. Barringer.

We were reminded that the ADAA Annual Session, which will be again this year a Webinar Virtual meeting, 
will be April 1, 2, 3, 4, and 9th. The NCDAA delegates participating in this Annual Session will be:
	 President - Dianne Gwaltney
	 Immed. Past-President - Joyce Baker
	 Vice President - Jeanne Bolick
	 Asst. Secretary - Vicky Wesner
	 Alternate - Linda Clark
	
Standing Committee Reports:

Judicial/Legislative: Deana Billings sent a report stating that the Certified Press of the DANB,
Fall 2016, reported that the NC State Board of Dental Examiners adopted a series of rule
amendments that:	

1.Require all DA I and DA II dental assistants be current CPR certified.
2. Must complete training required by statute to perform radiography procedures.
3. Modified the language related to impressions.
4. Made other minor changes and corrections.

She will be getting further clarification on some of these changes and let us know at the next meeting. She also 
reported that there is a huge back log presently with providers being able to secure a Medicaid ID, at least 3 to 
4 months.

ByLaws/Manual Of Procedures: Nanette Hill - No Report at this time. We were made aware that ADAA will 
be making changes during Annual Session and we will need to be in compliance following the Annual Session,
Membership: Vicky Wesner - President Gwaltney gave a report in the absence of Vicky. 
She reported:	 Durham-Orange	 15
	 Sandhills	 18
	 Winston-Salem	 30
	 NC State Chapter	 257 
Total NCDAA Member	 320
This number of members was down from September 30 report, which was 391.
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Budget & Finance:  Nanette Hill - No Report

Education: President Gwaltney reported that the ADAA 4th District Regional Meeting held in Asheville, NC 
was a big success. NCDAA officers who attended were, Joyce Baker, Dianne Gwaltney and Kristy Eddleman, 
they were also in charge of the refreshments for the meeting and reception that evening. The highlight of the 
day was ADAA Executive Director, John Kasper, who attended and provided ADAA information/ questions 
& answers session to start off the morning session. NCDAA also took Mr. Kasper out to dinner on Friday 
evening, where we were joined by other ADAA members who attended. We enjoyed getting to know Mr. 
Kasper on a personal basis and also exchanging ideas about ADAA.

President Gwaltney said the next Continuing Education will be in Winston-Salem or Greensboro, the location 
and speaker to be announced when plans are complete. We discussed 2 or 3 hours of Continuing Education, it 
was noted that our bylaws calls for us to provide 6 units of CE per year.

Special Committee Reports:

Program: Joyce Baker said she is sending a letter of invitation to NCDAA Annual Session to the following: 
ADAA President, ADAA 4th District Trustee, NCHA President, NCDS President, and NCDAA Advisor. She 
also requested pictures for the Program Booklet from the Officers, Advisor, ADAA President and Trustee. A 
letter has been composed to requests contributions as patrons, from dentists, dental supply companies and 
NCDAA members for the Program booklet. President Gwaltney said her theme for 2017 - 2018 would remain 
the same: “Anchored in Purpose and Passion”.

Convention: Jeanne Bolick reported that she and her husband has a catering business and she is making plans 
to provide the food for the Past President’s Luncheon, It was decided that we will not have a Breakfast on 
Saturday morning this year, We will see how it goes and see if we want to add it back in next year. The NCDAA 
Board will be responsible for the Reception to be held on Friday evening. President Gwaltney expressed that 
she would like to have something special for the students in attendance. She will come up with some ideas by 
the next meeting.

Awards: Rita Millikan - No Report.

Scholarships: Kristy Eddleman - No Action since last board meeting.
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Student Involvement: President Gwaltney is excited about attending a number of Dental Assisting Schools 
in NC, She attended: Sanford, Fayetteville, Rowan-Cabarrus, Asheville and Western Piedmont. She got a very 
warm reception from faculty and students. She was also excited to report that Asheville-Buncombe Tech and 
Rowan-Cabarrus are working on ADAA Student Chapters.

Mirror: Susan Wilson - President Gwaltney asked that all information for the Mirror be sent to Susan by 
March 15. It is important that we get the Mirror out with information for the Annual Session in a timely 
manner.

Historical: Nanette Hill - No Report

NC Committee for Dental Health: Nanette Hill - No Report

NCDS Missions of Mercy: Nanette Hill - Joyce Baker saw an article in the NCDS Gazette saying that 1,740 
patients had been treated in 2016 at Dare County, Asheville, and .Fuquay Varina, with a total amount of 
dentistry done at these clinics was $989,245.00. The final touches are being made to the 2017 NCMOM 
schedule. The schedule should be available on the NCDS website in January.

Ways & Means: Doris Clapp - We still have some T-Shirts. Dianne will contact Vicky about items to order 
from DANB and ADAA for the registration table.

Website: Kristy Eddleman - We discussed updating the website, Kristy will check on the expense and report back.

NC Oral Health Collaborative: Deana Billings - No Report 

Unfinished Business:

President Gwaltney reported that she has been in contact with Susan Wilson and Susen Darst concerning 
disbanding Durham-Orange DAS. She has also contacted ADAA and got a copy of their “Rules of Governance”, 
which stated that any monies remaining would go to the Faye Watkins Scholarship Fund. She will continue to 
work with them to get this matter resolved.

New Business:

We were informed that Secretary, Julia Fields has resigned her position, She has moved to Kentucky. President 
Gwaltney said that Dr. Fernanda Perry, from Sandhills DAS is willing to accept the position of Assistant 
Secretary, if Vicky Wesner would move to the Secretary position. Vicky agreed to make this change. Perhaps 
they can be installed in those positions at the next board meeting, to finish out the remaining two year term of 
each office.
 
 



12

The Mirror
Spring 2017

Linda Clark made a motion that NCDAA send President Gwaltney to Worcester, MA, to attend the reception 
for ADAA President, Virginia “Ginny” Cairrao. She noted that President Gwaltney had put forth a lot of 
effort and time traveling to various areas of the state visiting dental assisting schools and promoting NCDAA, 
therefore she felt like she should be the one to represent NC at the reception. Joyce Baker second the motion. 
Motion Carried. Others showed interest in traveling with her to Worchester at their own expense. Kristy 
will check on flights and hotel reservations and email those interested. One suggestion for the gift was NC 
Barbecue.

Dental Assistants Recognition Week is March 5 - 11,2017. President Gwaltney asked for suggestions on how 
NCDAA can promote this week. President Gwaltney will let our Advisor, Dr. Kristin Miller know and see if she 
would like to write an article to be sent to some of the dental magazines or publications.

ADAA 4th District Trustee, Betty Fox, will be completing her term as trustee this year. Our own Kristy 
Eddleman, is interested in running for that position. NCDAA officers and members present decided that 
NCDAA will nominate Kristy for ADAA 4th District Trustee. President Gwaltney filled out the necessary 
paper work to be sent to ADAA,

Announcements:
• MIRROR deadline, March 15,2017
• DARW March 5 - 11, 2017
• Next NCDAA Board meeting and CE: Tentative Dates: March 24 or 31
• ADAA Annual Session 2017:

	 April 1 - First House of Delegates
	 April 2 - Reference Committees
	 April 3, 4 - Elections
	 April 9 - Second House of Delegates 

  These are all on-line meetings! Delegates please mark your calendars now for these important dates!
• April 30, 2017, reception for ADAA President, Virginia Cairrao, Worcester, MA
• NCOS/NCDAA Annual Session,May 18-21, 2017, Kingston Plantation, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina.
• Let Joyce Baker know if you have any storage needs.

With no further business to come before this board, this meeting was adjourned at 11:26 am.

Respectively Submitted,
Joyce H. Baker, CDA
NCDAA Immediate Past President,
For Past Secretary, Julia Fields
Approved by President Dianne Gwaltney
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ADAA 4th District Regional Educational Meeting
November 5, 2016
Asheville-Buncombe Tech Community College
Asheville, NC

4th District which includes dental assistants from Kentucky, North Carolina, South Carolina, and Tennessee 
held their first regional educational conference in Asheville, NC on Nov. 5, 2016.  Guest speaker for the 
conference was the executive director of ADAA, John Kasper. In addition, a number of excellent speakers 
presented continuing education topics which included Infection Control and Hand Hygiene, Recognizing and 
Acknowledging the Abuse of Legal and Illegal Drugs, Taking Advantage of the Dental Insurance FTI Payments, 
and others.  We had a good turnout of participants and hope to make this a yearly event.  

( North Carolina was represented by President Dianne Gwaltney, Immediate Past President Joyce Baker, and 
Treasurer Kristy Eddleman.  They are pictured here with ADAA Executive Director, John Kasper.)
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PRE-REGISTER BY APRIL 1, 2017 AT WWW.NCDSANNUALSESSION.COM 
 Download the Annual Session Mobile App at the Apple Store or Google Play

161st Annual Session
MAY 18-21, 2017

Kingston Plantation Resort
Myrtle Beach, SC

NORTH CAROLINA DENTAL SOCIETY
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   2017 NCDS Annual Session    1 1

From the Desk of the NCDAA President

Greetings and welcome to beautiful Myrtle Beach and our 67th Annual Session of the North Carolina 
Dental Assistants Association.  We are privileged to meet with the North Carolina Dental Society 
and so appreciate the opportunity to join them for their 161st Annual Session.  NCDS continues 
to provide excellent speakers and education for the entire dental team.  It is our hope that you will 
take advantage of these educational opportunities and expand your knowledge as well as earning 
Continuing Education credits.  Also, take time to visit the Exhibit Hall and be sure to thank them for 
coming.

The North Carolina Dental Assistants Association proudly represents the chairside assistants, as well 
as front office assistants, educators, and dental assisting students across the state of North Carolina.  
We invite you to become a part of our professional organization and see what we have to offer.  Our 
theme for the year is “Anchored in Purpose and Passion”.  We continue to hold fast to the purpose 
on which our association was founded but strive to grow and meet the ever increasing needs of 
those we represent. We have an intense passion for what we do and why we do it. Also please join 
us for our NCDAA Annual Session on Friday, May 19.  Our Opening Session/General Assembly will 
be held in the Eton Room in Embassy Suites beginning at 2:00pm.  All assistants who are registered 
with NCDS are welcomed to attend.  You must wear your name badge to gain entrance.  We also 
have a President and Officers Reception on Friday evening at 6:00pm in our Officers Suite in Brighton 
Towers.  This is open to all dental assistants.  Please stop by our registration table and pick up a 
program booklet with times and room  locations.  We would love the opportunity to meet and 
greet you and share what we have been doing in North Carolina and the American Dental Assistants 
Association.

This is also such a special time to renew old friendships and start new ones.  We hope you will cherish 
this time together and enjoy the conversations and fellowship as we equip ourselves to better serve 
the oral health care needs of our patients and communities in the years to come. 

Best Regards,
Dianne R. Gwaltney, CDA
President, North Carolina Dental Assistants Association
drgwaltney52@gmail.com

Dianne R. Gwaltney, 
CDA

NC Dental Assistants Association Events

NCDAA SCHEDULE OF EVENTS - 67th Annual Session

Thursday, May 18, 2017
7:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m.
NCDAA Registration, Embassy Suites/Cambridge Hall

8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Continuing Education, Embassy Suites/Brighton Tower

4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
NCDS President’s Welcome Reception, Exhibit Hall

6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.
NCDAA Executive Committee Meeting, President 
Gwaltney’s Suite/Brighton Towers

Friday, May 19, 2017
7:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m.
NCDAA Registration, Embassy Suites/Cambridge Hall

12:00 noon – 1:30 p.m.
NCDAA Luncheon Honoring Past Presidents, 
Officers Suite/Brighton Tower

2:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.
NCDAA Opening Session/General Assembly,
Eton Room/Embassy Suites
• Awards
• Recognition of Student Chapters of ADAA
• Post-Convention Executive Board Meeting
6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
NCDAA President and Officers Reception,
Officers Suite/Brighton Towers
     
Saturday, May 20, 2017
8:00 a.m. – 11:30 p.m.
NCDS Registration Desk Open
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Continuing Education,
Embassy Suites/Brighton Towers  n
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Registration Form
NORTH CAROLINA DENTAL SOCIETY - 161st ANNUAL SESSION
Register online www.ncdsannualsession.com
Download the mobile app by visiting the APP Store or Google Play

Registration deadline is April 1, 2017 for discounted registration fees. All others must be received by May 1, 2017. On-site registration will be 
available at higher rates. Mail completed forms including payment to NCDS 2017 Annual Session, 1600 Evans Rd. Cary, NC 27513.

(Please type or print clearly)

Full Name of the Responsible Party completing registration  _____________________________________________________________________________

Address ___________________________________________________________________________________________  Suite ___________________________

City _______________________________________________ State ___________  Zip____________________________________________________________

Office Phone (          ) ______________________________  Email ___________________________________________________________________________

If you prefer not to be listed on our mobile APP Attendee list please check here. (Family & guests are not included on the attendee lists.) q

If you prefer your information not be shared with Exhibitors please check here.  q

FOR DENTISTS AND DENTAL STUDENTS

ADA #  __________________________________ NCDS District ______________________ Graduation Year _______________________________________

Dental School Attended _____________________________________________________  Dental Specialty_________________________________________

DENTIST or STUDENT (PLEASE SELECT ONE)

q NCDS Member Dentist Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ $325 $375

q ONSDS Member Dentist Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ $325 $375

q NCDS Retired Life Member Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ N/C N/C

q NCDS First Full Year Dentist Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ N/C N/C

q Dentist Serving in Military Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ N/C N/C 
        (Including Reserves)

q Non-NCDS Member Dentist Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ $625 $675

q UNC or ECU Full-Time Faculty Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ $150 $200

q Dental Students or Residents Full Name_____________________________ Badge ______________________ N/C N/C

FAMILY & GUESTS (SELECT ALL THAT APPLY)  
Each registered dentist and dental students may bring a spouse and children ages 12 and under at no charge. All others should register as guests.

q Attending Spouse Badge ____________________________________________________________  N/C N/C

q Child (age 12 and under) Badge ____________________________________________________________  N/C N/C

q Child (age 12 and under) Badge ____________________________________________________________  N/C N/C

q Child (age 12 and under) Badge ____________________________________________________________  N/C N/C

q Guest Badge ____________________________________________________________  $75 $90

q Guest Badge ____________________________________________________________  $75 $90

DENTAL STAFF (SELECT ALL THAT APPLY)

qHyg  qDA  q Lab  qOffice Full Name ______________________________ Badge ____________________   $155 $175

qHyg  qDA  q Lab  qOffice Full Name ______________________________ Badge ____________________   $155 $175

qHyg  qDA  q Lab  qOffice Full Name ______________________________ Badge ____________________   $155 $175

qHyg  qDA  q Lab  qOffice Full Name ______________________________ Badge ____________________   $155 $175

qHyg  qDA  q Lab  qOffice Full Name ______________________________ Badge ____________________   $155 $175

qHyg  qDA  q Lab  qOffice Full Name ______________________________ Badge ____________________   $155 $175

Subtotal Page 1   $ ___________

Before April 1     After April 1

Before April 1     After April 1

Before April 1     After April 1
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Special Events and CE Programs Requiring Pre-Registration  
(NOTE: on-site registration only if space is available)

THURSDAY, MAY 18
Event  Fee          #Attending     Name(s)                                                        Total

NCDS AWARDS LUNCHEON  $10

FRIDAY, MAY 19
Event  Fee          #Attending     Name(s)                                                        Total

UNC DENTAL ALUMNI ASSOC BREAKFAST  $25

NCDS BIKE RIDE  N/C

ACD/ICD/PFA LUNCHEON  $40

NO SUIT, NO TIE, NO PROBLEM PRE-PARTY  N/C

(for new NCDS members & dental students) 

SPICE PLUS ANNUAL OSHA UPDATE  $75

MEET ME IN MARGARITAVILLE

     Adult  $25

     Child  $10

     Dental Student  N/C

SATURDAY, MAY 20
Event  Fee          #Attending     Name(s)                                                        Total

NCDS GOLF TOURNAMENT - TIDEWATER  $150

NCDS FUN RUN/WALK/STROLL  $30

NCDS TENNIS TOURNAMENT  $50

NCDPAC/LEGISLATIVE LUNCHEON  $45

NCDPAC Gold Member Level and Above   N/C

NCDS KIDS’ EVENT - ATOMZ LAB (AGES 5-12)  $25

CPR CERTIFICATION AND RENEWAL
Event  Fee          #Attending     Name(s)                                                        Total

THURSDAY AM  $75

THURSDAY PM  $75

FRIDAY AM  $75

FRIDAY PM  $75

SATURDAY AM  $75

SATURDAY PM  $75

 

Payment Method

q Check (Payable to NC Dental Society Annual Session)
q Credit Card (Visa, MasterCard, and Discover)

Credit Card #     ________________________________________________________

Name on Card    ________________________________________________________

Exp. Date            ______________________________

Subtotal Page 2 $__________

Total Page 1 $__________

Total Page 2 $__________

GRAND TOTAL $__________
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NCDAA Awards for 2017-2018
Once again NCDAA is busy preparing for Annual Session in Myrtle Beach, S.C. 
One of the highlights of Annual Session is the presentation of awards. Please see 
the list of awards and consider nominating a  dental assistant for these awards. 

To allow enough time for the nominations to be considered before annual ses-
sion please return your nominations to me before April 30, 2017. I really encour-
age you to take this opportunity to recommend those deserving dental assistants 
who do so much for this great profession. If you have any questions contact me by 
email or phone.

Please remind the student members in your local societies to apply for the schol-
arship awards given each year. Their instructors should have the information. I 
look forward to hearing from you and seeing you at annual session.
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The Edna Zedaker Loyal Assistant Award, sponsored by the Past President’s Coun-
cil, will be presented to the member of NCDAA who submits the longest record of con-
secutive employment, with one employer, provided she/he has not previously received 
the award. The term of consecutive employment shall refer to an assistant actually 
employed by, but not married to her employer. A notarized statement giving the date 
of original employment and stating that she/he has been am member of NCDAA for at 
least 2 years and must be signed by her employer and the President and Secretary of 
her local society. It must be 2 consecutive years just prior to application of the award, 
that she/he has been a member of NCDAA. The recipient of this award does not have to 
be present at Annual Session to receive this award.

The William H. Oliver Achievement Award, sponsored by Linda W. Clark, will be 
presented to the member, who in the opinion of the Executive Board has done the most 
outstanding work for NCDAA and for dental assistants.

The Ethel Earl Achievement Award, sponsored by the family of Faye J. Watkins 
will be presented to a member of NCDAA , not currently serving on the Executive Com-
mittee, who in the opinion of the Executive Board has done the most outstanding work 
for the Association and for dental assistants.

NCDAA Local Society Educational Program Award will be presented to the local 
society submitting the best educational program for at least six regular meetings of the 
current year.

The Edna Zedaker Scholarship of $250.00 will be presented to a student enrolled in 
an accredited Dental Assisting Program. The selection will be made by the Scholarship 
Committee.

The Faye J. Watkins, CDA, Scholarship of Merit, sponsored by NCDAA, will be 
presented to a student member of NCDAA who attends an accredited Dental Assist-
ing Program in the state of N.C. The student must exhibit professionalism, leadership 
qualities, a commitment to the profession of dental assisting and a commitment to com-
munity service. This award is in the amount of $500.00.

NCDAA Membership Awards, in memory of Glenda Hobbs, will be presented to the 
ADAA member/members with the longest number of years of continual membership in 
ADAA. An award will also be given to the newest member/members of ADAA, not in-
cluding students. Please help us locate you! If you think you may qualify for one of these 
awards, please contact me prior to April 30, 2017.

Sincerely,
Rita Millikan, CDA
1321 U.S. HWY # 1 NORTH
ROCKINGHAM, N.C. 28379
910-417-1409
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NCDAA - Edna Zedaker Scholarship Award
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NCDAA Membership Awards, in memory of Glenda Hobbs, will be presented to the ADAA member/
members  with the longest number of years of continual membership in ADAA.  An award will also be 
given to the newest member/members of  ADAA, not including students.  

Please help us to locate you!  If you think you may qualify for one of these awards, please contact me prior 
to April 30, 2016.

NCDAA - Edna Zedaker Scholarship Award
The Edna Zedaker Scholarship Award is a monetary  
award based on need and academic achievement.   
All Students in Dental Assisting Schools in North 
Carolina are eligible to apply. 

Edna was a Certified Dental Assistant in Charlotte, NC.  
She worked with Dr. Burt Fox for her entire career.  
She was a Past-President of the American Dental  
Assistants Association and a Past President of the  
North Carolina Dental Assistants Association.  
She held Certification #1 from the Dental Assistant  
National Board.

Her career was spent caring for her patients and friends.  
She was a dear lady who did a lot for organized Dentistry 
during her career. 

If you need information on the Edna Zedaker Scholarship.
Contact: Kristy Eddleman at kristy@edata-charlotte.com



21

The Mirror
Spring 2017

NCDAA Luncheon, Honoring Our Past Presidents
As always one of the highlights of our NCDAA Annual Session is the Luncheon Honor-
ing our Past Presidents.  We would like to invite you to attend.  This luncheon will be 
held in the Officers Suite in Brighton Towers, Kingston Plantation, Friday, May 19 at 
12:00 Noon and the cost is $17.00. There is always good food and good fellowship.  You 
are welcome to bring a Door Prize to share.
Please make checks payable to NCDAA and mail to Kristy Eddleman, 6715-A Fairview 
Road, Charlotte, NC 28210-0128.  For further information you may email us at 
jbakerda@gmail.com or keddleman@proconnectresources.com. 

Joyce Baker, CDA
NCDAA Immediate Past President
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DESIGN A T-SHIRT 

TO:  Dental Assisting Students/Educators 

From: North Carolina Dental Assistants Association 

What:  Design-a-T-Shirt Contest 

Deadline:  April 15, 2017 

Award:  $50 Cash 

 

We are asking your help in designing a new t-shirt for NCDAA.  We 
sell these t-shirts as a fundraiser at our Annual Session in Myrtle 
Beach, SC.  You can design the front and back or just 1 side.  
Please use a dental theme and in good taste.  You may submit your 
design as a class, a student chapter, team, or individual student.  
Once the decision has been made as to which design we will use, 
you will be notified and sent the cash award.  We would also like to 
recognize you at our Annual Session. 

Please submit your design to: 

Dianne R. Gwaltney 

NCDAA President 

Drgwaltney52@gmail.com 
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Events
President Gwaltney visits area community colleges

             Rowan-Cabarrus Community College	                     Forsyth Tech Community Colleges


